
Brian McCoy, Bureau Chief  
 

Brian McCoy is a graduate of Nova University holding a master’s degree in public 
administration/criminal justice, a bachelor’s degree in public administration/criminal 
justice from Saint Thomas University, and a bachelor’s degree in psychology from 
Ashford University. 

Chief McCoy joined the Division as an investigator on November 10, 2003 and he has 
been investigating healthcare provider fraud. He was promoted to lieutenant in July of 
2008 and then to captain in November of 2009. Prior to joining the Division he worked 
as the coordinator of public safety programs for the Institute of Public Safety at Broward 
Community College. He spent five years with Motorola as a security manager and 25 
years with the Fort Lauderdale Police Department where he retired as a detective 
sergeant. During his time with Fort Lauderdale he was a sergeant with the Metropolitan 
Intelligence Unit (MIU), a multi agency task force investigating organized criminal 
organizations where he supervised the strategic intelligence unit and analytical function. 
He supervised a 30 man SWAT team, with responsibilities for budgeting, training and 
full SWAT operations. He also served as chairman of the Florida Intelligence Unit. He is 
a Florida state certified instructor and taught as an adjunct professor at Florida 
International University for five years. In April, 2017, McCoy was named Bureau Chief 
over the Workers' Compensation Fraud Bureau. 

Chief McCoy can be contacted at: 
Jacksonville Field Office 
921 North Davis Street 
Building B, Suite 149 
904-798-5802  

 


